

**South East Area Joint Policing Subcommittee**  
**Minutes of meeting held on 15<sup>th</sup> December 2016**  
**@ 9.30 a.m. in the Council Chamber, City Hall.**

**Attendance:**

**South East Area Councillors**

Cllr Mannix Flynn (Chairperson)  
Cllr Claire O'Connor (Vice-Chairperson)  
Cllr Dermot Lacey  
Cllr Patrick Costello  
Cllr Mary Freehill  
Cllr Chris Andrews  
Cllr Sonya Stapleton  
Cllr Kieran Binchy  
Cllr Ruairi McGinley  
Cllr Frank Kennedy

**Garda Síochána**

Chief Superintendent Orla McPartlin  
Chief Superintendent Francis Clerkin  
Superintendent Gerard Delmar  
Superintendent Colm Murphy  
Inspector Greg Mekitarian

**Community Representatives**

Ciaran Flanagan  
Esther McGrath  
Teresa Weafer  
Fionnuala Blake

**Dublin City Council**

Rose Kenny, Area Manager  
Brian Hanney, Assistant Area Manager  
Kevin O'Sullivan, Public Domain Officer  
Eimear O'Sullivan, Senior Staff Officer  
Leah Johnston, Staff Officer

**Apologies**

Superintendent Joseph Gannon  
Inspector Conor O'Neill  
Cllr Claire Byrne  
Cllr Paddy McCarten

**Guest Speaker**

Detective Sergeant Jennifer Moloney

**Guests**

Cllr Roderick O'Gorman

---

**1. Minutes of previous meeting**

Agreed

**2. Matters arising**

Councillor Claire O'Connell appointed Vice-Chairperson at December Area Committee meeting.

**3. Presentation on Domestic Abuse** by Detective Sergeant Jennifer Molony of the Garda National Protective Services Bureau. Members welcomed the presentation. Members agreed that consideration should be given to expand the relationship for Court Orders for example Grandparents and Grandchildren.

**Action:** *Refer issue regarding Barring Orders where a joint tenancy exists to DCC Housing SPC for consideration.*

**4. Presentation on DMR South Central Crime Statistics** made by Chief Superintendent Francis Clerkin

**5. Presentation on DMR South Division Crime Statistics** made by Chief Superintendent Orla McPartlin.

**6. Annual Work Plan 2016 – Quarter 4 General Area Updates** presented by Rose Kenny.

**Action:** DCC to follow up in relation to the removal of bonfire materials at Beech Hill.  
DCC to consider additional community events for Halloween 2017.

**7. A.O.B.**

- **Graffiti**

Issue discussed.

**Action:** "Think Don't Tag" video to be launched early 2017.

- **Cash for Gold**

Issue discussed. The need to photograph jewellery and valuables by home owners was emphasised as this can assist in the recovery of stolen property.

**Action:** Members requested to promote message of photographing valuables to members of the public.

- **Rickshaws**

Issues including safety and legislation discussed.

- **Traffic /parking out side schools**

Issue of parents parking close to schools for drop up/pick up and the effect this has on local residents discussed.

**Action:** An Garda Síochána to follow up with relevant schools during school visits and examine possible solutions

- **Promotion of JPC**

All members are asked to continue to promote the work of the JPC.

- **General**

Members thanked Superintendent Patrick Conlon for his contribution to the Sub-committee.